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Support

HB1180 Property Tax Credit - Airport Noise Zones- Eligibility

Dear Chair Kaiser, Vice-chair Washington and members of the Ways and Means Committee,

HB1180 is enabling legislation that:
1. lowers, from 75 LDN to 65 LDN, the threshold at which a resident located within a

Thurgood Marshall BWI Airport noise contour may be eligible for a county or municipal
property tax credit, and

2. allows the county or municipality to structure the noise property tax credit as a tiered
system.

WIth the change in flight patterns and lowering of plane altitudes over residential areas
surrounding Baltimore Washington Thurgood (BWI) Airport in 2015, noise pollution and bombardment
has become a significant problem for many residents in communities along the new flight paths.
According to the Maryland Department of Transportation Quarterly Noise Report, BWI  receives over
one thousand noise complaints a day, with more than 120,000 noise complaints being received from
April to June of 2019.

The Federal Aviation Administration characterizes noise levels above 65 LDN as “significant” air
traffic noise exposure.  There is, in fact, some evidence that negative health impacts begin to be
experienced at exposure levels as low as 40-45 LDN. The BWI noise study that is currently underway
as a result of legislation introduced last session will, hopefully, help clarify these risks. As noted in this
Journal of Noise and Health study, air traffic noise pollution is more than an annoyance in the
surrounding residential communities; disrupting sleep, adversely affecting children’s academic
performance, and even increasing the risk of developing cardiovascular disease.

The noise contour lines currently used by the Maryland Aviation Administration are drawn only at
75 LDN and 65 LDN and are out of date, based on the current flight patterns.  The noise  tax credit was
established as a type of hazard pay and to facilitate residents’ adaptation of noise shielding abatements.
The change in threshold legislated under HB 1180 better captures the groups impacted in the affected
Anne Arundel, Baltimore, and Howard County communities. The allowance of a tiered system gives
greater flexibility to the local jurisdictions to adjust the credit based on a property’s proximity to the
airport, noise exposure, or other factors.

I ask for a favorable report in HB 1180.

https://patch.com/maryland/odenton/officials-hope-reduce-noise-pollution-bwi
https://www-ncbi-nlm-nih-gov.proxy-um.researchport.umd.edu/pmc/articles/PMC5437751/

